Dear Friends and Fellow Laborers,

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior.

“Great is the Lord, and greatly to be praised: his greatness is unsearchable.” Psalm 145:3

July 2025

We continue to stand in awe of God’s greatness—truly, His ways are unsearchable. We are deeply thankful for all the Lord has
done in our lives over the past three months. Most recently, we experienced a powerful week of revival at our home church and
were blessed by the clear presence of the Lord throughout the meeting. These past few months have been full and fruitful, and we

praise God for every opportunity He has given us to serve.

April Highlights

In April, we rejoiced at the birth of our newest grandson, Rowan Rhodes Berry. Though he arrived about a month early, he is
healthy and doing well—praise the Lord! Later that month, my son-in-law Levi and I traveled to Alabama to complete a
construction project for one of our supporting churches. We are grateful for the Lord’s protection and provision throughout the
project. We hope to return soon, as the Lord allows, to assist with another phase of the work.

May Missions Trip

In May, my wife and I embarked on our first overseas missions trip to Scotland. While there, I had the opportunity to preach on
the streets of Dundee and assist in distributing gospel tracts and a booklet containing the books of John and Romans. We were
honored to work alongside others during this effort. Lord willing, this will become an annual trip for us, where we can continue
supporting the missionaries through practical helps such as cooking and cleaning during these mission weeks. Please pray that

God will continue to provide the necessary funds to make this possible.

June Ministry Opportunities

In June, my son Cole and I assisted a new pastor in moving into his recently purchased home. We were able to help with several
tasks to get the home updated and fully functional. We’re thankful for the opportunity to be a help in this and many other areas,

as serving others is central to the calling the Lord has placed on our lives.

If we can be of assistance to you or your church, please don’t hesitate to reach out to us at m2missions@att.net or by phone at

(864) 809-8233.

PBMI Update

We continue working diligently to onboard all PBMI missionaries to the new PBMI website, among other administrative
responsibilities. To stay informed. you can follow PBMI on Facebook, where we post quarterly newsletters, prayer needs,

encouraging scriptures, and ministry updates.

We are sincerely grateful for your faithful support—both prayerfully and financially—and we thank God for your partnership in

the ministry.

Sending Church:
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In Christ’s service,

Philip & Holly Jolley
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